OHA Board Meeting Minutes

June 14, 2011

Important Dates:

Dues late if postmarked after July 1st  

Herd move to the Pond Pasture the evening of Thursday, June 30th

General Membership Meeting Sunday, September 18th 4 pm at Kirsten’s house

Present: Kirsten, Sara, Richard, Wakean, Heather, Bronwyn, Georgia

Absent: Cheryl

Tool Replacement

Richard has purchased a post puller, fencing pliers, strain crank, and fence tester.  We still need a claw hammer, various sizes of screwdrivers, channel locks, Teflon tape, pliers, various size wrenches, and a hacksaw.  If anyone can donate some of these tools, your contribution will be much appreciated.

Security of the Tools

The Board discussed different options for securing the Tuff-Shed to protect our new investment in tools.  The Board decided to install two locks on the shed door to hopefully provide a higher level of security.

EHV-1 Update

The Board reviewed the current status of the EHV-1 outbreak.  The spread of the disease has been well-contained and limited to horses that attended, or were exposed to horses who attended two national cutting horse competitions.  The Board decided to lift the ban on bringing horses on to the pasture.  Members should continue to practice appropriate hygiene and containment practices, especially if they believe they or their horse has had any contact with animals that participated in those events.

Update of Phone Tree & Membership List

The Board will ask the Emergency Preparedness Committee if they are willing to update the OHA phone tree, which is out of date due to the recent turnover in the membership.

Kirsten will ask the Membership Secretary (Eddie) to update the membership list.

Review of Sick Horse Procedure

The Board discussed the existing rules regarding horse health care.  Members are reminded to monitor their horses’ health as required by the rules (page 13, Section IV of the OHA Rule book).  If a horse seems to be ill, the member finding the horse in that condition should take the horse to a stall – preferably the old stalls if the horse may be contagious – and contact the owner, and if appropriate, a veterinarian.

Cars on the Pasture

The Board is aware that the issue of whether members should be allowed to drive cars in the pasture for their convenience is generating debate.  Georgia offered to collect and compile member input on this issue.  While she received a significant volume of input in the 48 hours before the meeting, the Board would like to provide more time for member input.  Members are encouraged to use the Discussion Forum on the OHA website – click on this link to go straight to the page: http://www.orindahorsemen.org/forum
The Board offers the following suggestions received to date, for your consideration:

1. Continue to allow general vehicle use on all fire roads.

2. Create a "parking pad" in the pond pasture, possibly within the pond barn area where a fence would keep the horses away from the cars.  This designated area could be cleared and have a gravel surface.

3. Restrict vehicle use on all fire roads throughout the pasture, only allowing vehicles for work parties, feeding and emergencies.

All options maintain the prohibition of driving off road in the dry season when fire hazards are maximized.

This issue will be discussed by the Board at the next meeting.

Email Etiquette

The discussion of the above issue generated some very strongly worded emails which the Board did not consider in the spirit of the Code of Cooperation.  The Board will discuss this issue at the next meeting also.

Work Hours

Please recall that work hours are due in at the end of September.  The following tasks need to be completed:

a. paint and bolt top to new spring box in forest meadow; install permanent wire covering over holes in the top of the spring box

b. clean up area between white shed and red barn

c. clean up hay storage areas throughout the pasture

d. clean up interior of red barn

e. repair ground for mats in Pavilion stalls

f. install feed bin in Pavilion stall

g. check and repair water troughs in Pavilion

h. clean up pavilion area - remove old trailer and other debris

i. fix rain gutters at pavilion

j. install a new auto-fill valve at the plateau trough

k. repair leaking faucet in NCl. scrub and clean water troughs in pasture and pavilion

Equitable Corral Use

The Board discussed use of the North Corral and Lower Pasture corral.  Some members have expressed concern that they do not know when the pastures can be used and do not feel that there is an equitable method of providing access to those areas.  EBMUD does not want these areas to become bare from overuse.  Members must wait for the EBMUD liaison to receive approval to use those corrals after the rainy season.  Kirsten has volunteered to be the North Corral/Lower Pasture manager and will let all members know one to two weeks before the corrals are available, asking those who are interested in having their horses in that space to send her an email.  If several members respond, we would possibly pull names out of a hat. 

Hay Storage Proposal

The Board is in receipt of a proposal for improving hay storage.  The Board deferred discussion of this issue until the next Board meeting.

Status of New Members Looking for Horses

The Board reviewed the status of horse-hunting efforts by newly-admitted members.  We look forward to welcoming some new horses to the pasture soon!

Open Horse Spaces

Renee and Marty have relinquished their horse spaces.  They have found horse property in Tracy (lucky them!).  The Board wishes them the best of luck and thanks Renee, Marty and Ariane for their contributions to OHA over the years.  You will be missed!

Gailyn has taken a second horse space. The Interview Committee will be convened to interview prospective members to fill the other empty space.

Forest Meadow Pasture Manager Needed

Due to Renee’s departure, we need a new manager for the Forest Meadow Pasture.  Volunteers?  Please contact Kirsten.

Ordering Hay for the Winter

The Board discussed ordering hay for the upcoming winter.  Kirsten will send an email asking members whether they expect their horses to be in the “fed” or “unfed” group during the time the herd is split.

The date that feeding will begin remains to be determined, and will be based on the general condition of the herd.  We expect that feeding will begin sometime between mid-September and the beginning of October.  Feeding will likely extend until mid-February, depending on the condition of the horses and the pasture. 

At the next meeting the Board will discuss the pasture rotation plan for next year.

Sale on Hay!

We need to get last year’s hay out of the pond barn.  Grass bales in the pond barn are now $10/bale.  You haul it down the hill.  There is alfala in the red barn for $8/bale.  Please send your checks to Cheryl.

Our sincere thanks to…

1 Wakean, Julie, Neil, Marcia, Georgia, Heidi, Kim, Linda, Gailyn and Richard for building the fences in the Forest Meadow around the pond and the new water tank.

2 Kim for helping fix the Beer Can pasture fence where the cows went through

3 Harvey for prepping the Pear Orchard prior to the move

4 Richard for ordering tools;  Wakean for installing a new lock on the Tuff Shed

Next Meeting

Wednesday, July 20th at Bronwyn’s house, 6:45 pm.

